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Dear Susan,
Re: Modification to SSD 10407- 14-16 Kiora Crescent Yennora

This covering letters addresses a modification to a request for SEARS for the liquid processing
facility at 14-16 Kiora Crescent, Yennora NSW 2161. Full details are provided in the updated
scoping report (Ref: 191251 _Scoping_Rev6).

The original SEARs request was to increase liquid waste processing quantities at the existing 14
Kiora Crescent facility. The SEARs was then requested to be modified to include the adjacent
site at 16 Kiora Crescent. This site was incorporated as it allows for better truck mobility and
access to the facility.

Following the modification to SEARs, a Council and EPA inspection revealed that additional
activities being undertaken at 16 Kiora Crescent would also require approval; out-of-date,
expired and/or perishable liquid food waste processing.

Expired liquid food wastes (such as fruit juices, soft drinks) and other wastes such as
shampoos, soaps, shoes, clothes, and makeup are divided by waste stream and fed into a
shredder. Shredded packaging is recycled and collected waste is split by stream; liquid food
wastes are stored in IBC's at 16 Kiora Crescent to be transported off-site for irrigation
purposes, and other liquids (shampoos, soaps etc) are sent to 14 Kiora Crescent for further
processing.

Truck and vehicle movement associated with the increase in processing quantity at 14 Kiora
Crescent will be approximately 10-30 trucks per day. Truck and vehicle movements associated
with operations at 16 Kiora Crescent would typically involve 1-2 trucks per week, and have
minimal impacts to traffic.

Engineering a Sustainable Future for Our Environment




| trust that the above should clarify the request for modification of SEARs with the proposed
development. All additional information is detailed in the updated scoping report. Should you have any
further comments or requests, please contact us.

Yours faithfully,
for Benbow Environmental

07784 Mon

Emma Hansma R T Benbow
Senior Engineer Principal Consultant
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